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From the President

Fellow Leo Men and Friends of,

The summer is over and we are already
well into fall. I hope you all had a great
summer and wish you all the best in the
coming year. Looking back at the past year
brings about great memories of the many
notable events that we were able to enjoy
as a group. [ am looking forward to this years events and the
memories they will most certainly provide. These are listed in
this newsletter and also check out our website
“www.leoalumni.org” for additional gatherings that pop up
throughout the year. If you haven’t had a chance to view the
website, I encourage you to take a look. Tom Lynch ‘73 has
updated an already great site and made it even better than it has
always been, You'll be pleasantly surprised at the amount of
content regarding “Leo” that is on this site. Once again the
school is off to a great start and Dan McGrath *68 has written
an article for this newsletter updating the schools success.

On a personal note, I will soon be starting my second year
as the President of this fine organization and have found my
time challenging, but overwhelmingly rewarding. I am joined
by a great group of “Leo Men” who serve as officers and direc-
tors and without them, the events we organize wouldn’t be
even remotely possible. They always run smoothly, as a result
of the hard work and time each and every one of them gener-
ously provides.

It seems like only yesterday that I was entering Leo for the
first time and being terrified of what I was about to experience.
This trepidation was quickly replaced with relief in knowing
that I was now part of a special group of young boys that would
soon become “Leo Men”, many of whom remain close friends
to this day. I am truly proud of my Alma Mater, to the point of
my wife believing that they must have brainwashed us in some
way to be so loyal. What in fact was done, was to impart in all
of us the importance of the school’s motto “Facta non Verba”.
What a strange thing to hear as a 13 year old in the fall of ‘71,
on his first day of class, in a room far away from my comfort
zone. I’'m not sure who explained what it meant in that first
homeroom session, but simply put, we were told it meant
“deeds not words”. At the time this didn’t mean much to me,
but as my high school years went on, the meaning became
clearer as I saw how these teachers demonstrated the meaning

of this Latin phrase each and every day.

As I moved on in life, without really knowing it, I tried to live
my life this way as well. It wasn’t until many years later that I
realized that “Fact non Verba” was in fact a direct result of the
fine mentoring that was provided to me by the many loyal fac-
ulty members that influenced my life so strongly, a spirit that
continues to this day at Leo. Dan McGrath and his staff are car-
rying on the fine tradition at the school these days so that many
more can continue this great tradition. There hasn’t been a time
in meeting with Dan, that he hasn’t relayed a story about the
school and the young men attending, that doesn’t leave me proud
to be an alumnus of this fine institution. This tradition is able to
carry on because of the many dedicated alumni who have chosen
consciously, or otherwise, to live their lives with following that
simple phrase “Facta non Verba” So as you always have please
continue your support of this school so that many generations
that follow will continue to learn that simple phrase, “Deeds not
Words” and allow Leo High School to thrive and prosper.

Dan Stecich ‘75

2013 Alumni Banquet

This years banquet was once again held at the Lexington
House and, as usual, was a great success with near 600 attendees.
What a great way to reconnect with old friends and rellve those
“Glory” days. This years banquet will be held on April 25" at the
Lexington House. It’s never to early to start making plans and
reaching out to your fellow classmates to join you, for what 1
believe to be one of the best alumni events in the area. We have a
few gentlemen that have taken on the respons1b111ty of organiz-
ing the Jubilee years as well as the 30" and 40" years. Please
reach out to them and give them any assistance you can provide.
Their names are listed in following articles.

Golf Outing 2013, WOW!!!

It is my pleasure to advise all of you that our recently com-
pleted golf outing was probably the biggest and most successful
that we have ever had. We had 260 paid golfers and over 280 for
the dinner. Four years ago, when [ started running the golf out-
ing, I had a dream, namely 2 full shotguns. It has always seemed
like just that, a dream, but now we are only 7 foursomes away
and growing. Many thanks to Jack Hannigan and the class of '63
who carried out their banquet reunion to include the golf outing.
It is such a great idea, that hopefully, the class of '64 will do the
same thing and if Jack can bring back his guys maybe a dream is



realized, who knows.

The auction was a big success both financially and in adding
fun to the afternoon. Many people contributed to the raffle tables
but I would be remiss if I didn't mention Dan McGrath '68 and
Skip Strzelecki '64 for their generous donations to our first ever
auction.

Finally, I would like to acknowledge the people who worked
side by side with me on the committee, namely Larry Bahnaman
'60, Jim Farrell '61 and Larry '75 and Karen Lynch.

I look at it this way, we cleared over $10.000, which will pay
for two young men to attend Leo High School and the only cost
to us was 260 guys playing golf and having fun. See you next
year on August 6th.

Rich Furlong '59

Silver Jubilee Class of 1989

The class of ‘89 is looking for all graduates to make plans to
attend our annual banquet. If you are, or know of anyone inter-
ested in attending please contact Antrywon Williams at Antry-
won3@yahoo.com and the telephone will be 1-773-941-9290.
Also, if anyone is interested in helping Antrywon plan this
event, please contact him as this is a big task and he would truly
appreciate the assistance. Thanks to Antrywon for undertaking
this task.

30 Year Reunion Class of 1983

If there is anyone from the class of ‘84 that would be willing
to help organize your class to attend this years banquet, please
contact Dan Stecich, dnno215@sbcglobal.net or at 708/951-
1482, We have had good success at organizing the decade
classes and would like to continue the tradition of bringing you
all together for a great night of fun.

40 Year Reunion Class of 1974

The class of ‘74 is organizing their 40" year reunion and in-
vites all classmates to the Spring Banquet. Anyone interested in
helping Bob Cheval organize a committee for the reunion please
contact him at DC8256@aol.com or at 708/ 417-5574. Thanks
to Bob for undertaking this task.

Golden Jubilee ‘64

Skip Ward and a group of classmates has taken on the re-
sponsibility of organizing his Jubilee Class and has asked for
any information regarding these 1964 Leo grads, please contact:
Skip Ward
773-239-3710
skip@leo64.com
1) James J. Bondi - St. Renee Goupil
2) Lawrence F. Burke - Our Lady of the Ridge
3) Robert J. Butcher - Our Lady of Peace
4) William P. Doyle - St. Bernadette
5) Thomas J. Durkin - St. Leo
6) Phillip M. Evans - Little Flower
7) John F. Halper - St. Ethelreda
8) Richard E. Harper - St. Denis
9) John C. Johnson - St. Leo
10) Ronald L. Koch - St. Margaret of Scotland
11) William M. Kotasek - St. Catherine of Alexandria
12) Patrick J. McManoman - St. Helena of the Cross
13) Timothy O'Shea - Sacred Heart
14) James R. Sanok - St. Mary Magdalene
15) Richard P. Sloan - St. Ethelreda

Alumni Basketball Night

January 31, 2014

Four years ago we started having “Alumni Night” basketball
games at which we are spectators not participants. What started
out as 75 alumni in our spacious gym has grown and has been a
very positive item in our very strong Alumni Association.

Because Brother Rice is not on our schedule this year and
the St. Laurence game is away, our night this year will be Janu-
ary 31%, a home game against Gordon Tech.

Once again, we will have a Leo bus (brand new) IeavinE
from Father Perez Knights of Columbus Hall (3422 W. 111
St.) at 6:15 for the 7:30 PM game. The bus will take us back to
Perez after the game for free pizza and a cash bar. As the eve-
ning wears on, the old stories get a little longer.

Please contact all of your relatives, classmates, etc. for a fun
night. Girls are welcome at the game and Perez. Tickets for the
game are $5 at the door only. Parking is available in the Leo lot
across the street.

Gene Earner ‘50
(708) 636-8827

Blessing of the Buses

On Monday, October 28th at 9:00 a.m. Cardinal George will
be at Leo to bless the newly purchased buses that resulted from
the successful “Lions Express to Opportunity” campaign.

&

Alumni Picnic ‘13

This year’s 2013 All Leo High School Alumni Cookout was
a great success! This past August 200 Leo Men & guests gath-
ered at Dan Ryan Woods to reconnect with old classmates,
connect with older alum, and raise funds to donate to the Leo
High School's new buses purchased this past summer. I like to
give a special thanks to the Class of ‘88 (25 year reunion) &
Class of ‘93 (20 year reunion) for hosting this years All Alumni
Cookout. Class of 1993 was so gracious to have on display a
real live Lion as a gift to all alum. It was good seeing all the
Leo alumni who were in attendance, with classes ranging from
1985 to class of 2012. Let's make next years All Leo High
School Alumni Cookout an even bigger success with more
classes in attendance.

Keith C. Martin, Sr. ‘93



Letter From The President (Leo H.S.)

Our efforts to ensure that Leo remains a thriving School of
Opportunity for today’s Leo Men hit a snag in the spring when
IDOT grounded two of our vehicles. The rickety old van and the
sagging, dilapidated mini-bus surely didn’t look like much, but
they got us where we needed to go until IDOT decided a combi-
nation of age and wear-and-tear made them a safety hazard and
failed them in an inspection.

Crew chief Al Townsend, who maintains the “fleet” for us,
said it would cost more to fix the sad old beaters than they were
worth, so we sold them for scrap.

So much for our plan to increase enrollment by providing
transportation to the areas we’re drawing students from, as well
as other neighborhoods we’d lost touch with. Down to two vans,
we couldn’t even tfransport our sports teams without incurring
large rental costs.

Sam Leno to the rescue.

Sam is a 1963 Leo grad and a faithful Leo supporter who re-
located to New England after graduating from Northern Illinois
University and serving as an officer in the U.S. Navy. Sam
pitched the idea of an ambitious, one-time campaign to raise the
money to fund our transportation needs. His son’s firm provided
marketing expertise, with help from some Leo students who de-
vised the slogan---"The Lions Express to Opportunity”---and
helped design the promotional brochure. Sam covered the cost of
the mailing and made a generous contribution of seed money.

Thanks to Sam’s leadership, Pat Hickey’s execution and typi-
cal beyond-the-pale generosity of Leo Men, the campaign was a
phenomenal success. It launched in late July, and within six
weeks we had enough money to pay cash for a full-size school
bus and a sleek, almost new mini-bus. Rental costs are a thing of
the past. More important, we have three clearly identifiable
“Leo” vehicles on the road covering five routes every morning
and bringing more than three dozen kids to school. We plan to
have another two routes covered by the end of the year, after we
buy another vehicle.

All of us here are grateful beyond words. When we rolled up
in the like-new, flashy-logo buses a few days ago, the kids were
absolutely wide-eyed, as if they were filled with candy and
Christmas presents. They’re pretty excited about riding in style,
particularly as a contrast from what they were used to.

There’s practical value in it for us, and symbolic value as
well. The new buses suggest things are happening here, that
we’re getting things done. And we are---all because of the most
loyal, generous, supportive alumni network in the country. Sin-
cerest thanks to all of you.

The Lions Express to Opportunity rolls on. Indeed. I'm proud
to be part of it.

God bless.
Dan McGrath ‘68, President
Leo High School

Leo Update

Coach Mike Holmes believed he had the ingredients for fu-
ture football success when Theo Hopkins, Solomon Jones, Juvan
Lewis, Terron Bell and their classmates enrolled at Leo as fresh-
men three years ago. With De La Salle transfer Mike Conley
joining the mix and junior Latrell Giles developing into a stand-
out quarterback, the pieces are in place for a special season. Leo
is off to a great start, with impressive victories over St. Ignatius,
St. Joe’s and Lake Forest Academy and a forfeit win over St.
Francis de Sales, which was down to 15 players.

With two wins in its five remaining games---Fenton, Hales
Franciscan, Gordon Tech, Bishop McNamara and Mt. Carmel---
Leo will be assured of a berth in the IHSA state playofTs, at either
the 2-A or 3-A level.

Bishop Mac, on Friday, Oct. 18, at 7:30 p.m., is the only re-
maining home game. The Lions have played their home schedule
at the Kroc Center, a sparkling new facility located at 119th and
Loomis. The Kroc Family of McDonald’s fame bought the land
that had been home to a Libby’s canning plant, cleared it and
turned it over to the Salvation Army for the express purpose of
developing a youth center. Leo played eight baseball games and
hosted a Class-A baseball Regional at the site last spring, and was
happy to sign on as a tenant when the football field opened this
fall. It's been a nice arrangement.

Leo’s frosh-soph team is off to a 4-0 start as well. It helps hav-
ing a smart, savvy coach’s son at quarterback-freshman Aamir
Holmes.

Leo extends a warm welcome to four new faculty members:
Ms. Kimberly Hickey, Ms. Jean Pagliaro, Mr. Mike Anderson
and Mr. Titus Redmond.

Ms. Hickey, a graduate of New Trier High School, earned her
undergrad degree from Notre Dame and a Master’s from the Uni-
versity of Pennsylvania. She prepared for her work at Leo by
practice teaching at Philadelphia’s Overbrook High School, best
known as the alma mater of basketball great Wilt Chamberlain.
Ms. Hickey is teaching freshman algebra, sophomore geometry
and senior business math, She is also assisting Mike Joyce with
the Leo boxing team, having learned to box by taking part in the
famed Bengal Bouts intramural tournament at Notre Dame,

Ms. Pagliaro is no stranger to the South Side Catholic educa-
tion scene, coming to Leo highly recommended after a distin-
guished career at Maria High School. She is teaching freshman
Earth Science and sophomore Biology in an expanded science
curriculum.

Mike Holmes’ decision to concentrate on his duties as admis-
sions director and football coach created an opening for a dean of
students, and we’re delighted to add Mike Anderson ‘93 to the
faculty, Mike has been helping out with the frosh-soph football
and baseball teams and is one of Leo’s most energetic and suc-
cessful recruiters. Having him in the building full time is a plus
for Leo.

Titus Redmond, a former Gordon Tech star, is one of the most
respected figures in local basketball circles. He has been assisting
Noah Cannon for the last 10 years and will remain on the basket-
ball staff while teaching English at all four grade levels. Coach
Redmond is another experienced recruiter whose full-time pres-
ence will enhance our efforts to build enrollment.

While welcoming its new teachers, Leo bids a fond farewell to
Bob Schablaske, who retired over the summer after 38 years as a
Catholic schools teacher and coach, 25 of them at Leo. We are
looking forward to honoring “Coach Schab” at a basketball game
this season.

We also thank two other departing teachers for their service.
English teacher Barry Isreal left Leo for the political world, and
math teacher Christine Meany took a job in the suburbs after get-
ting married and relocating,.

Leo Veterans Observances

Leo High School, site of Veterans Observance on Friday, No-
vember 8,2013 at 11:00 A.M

Contact - Mr, Pat Hickey, Director of Development (773) 224-
9600 ex. 208, Leo High School 7901 South Sangamon Street,
Chicago, IL 60620



Leo High School, Leo Alumni Association welcomes all vet-
erans to the Memorial Observance at the Leo War Memorial in
the school’s courtyard.

Leo High School erected a memorial in 1965 to the many Leo
men who have died serving America in World War II, Korea, and
Vietnam and the Windy City Veterans of Chicago updated the
engraved names and constructed permanent lighting for the me-
morial. Last year more than two hundred people joined the 150
Leo students in honoring America’s war fallen.

Online Store

With the holidays approaching, your Leo High School Alumni
Association in partnership with Midwest Promotional Group,
have put together an Online Store. We are offering polo shirts,
wind shirts, hooded sweatshirts, t-shirts for kids, hats and coffee
mugs. Please go to the Alumni website and ‘click’ the store and
it will take you right to the order page. You can pay by credit
card, check or paypal. If special delivery options are needed,
please contact Tom Lynch at 708-598-5999. If you would like to
recommend another item for the store to offer, please contact
Tom.

Annual Alumni Awards

It once again is time to ask you to provide the Alumni Asso-
ciation with nominations for our annual awards. These awards are
open to nomination by all Leo H.S. Graduates or past and present
faculty members. The nominations will be submitted at our
monthly meetings in November and December with voting con-
ducted at the January meeting. We strongly encourage you to
submit a nomination of a candidate who displays the qualities of
each award.

Our most important award is that of Man of the Year. This
award is bestowed upon an individual who has benefitted Leo
H.S. in an extraordinary way. Many have helped Leo, but this
award is reserved for the person who has demonstrated an out-
standing effort to show what it truly means to be a “Leo Man”.

We also present a Community Service Award to an Alumnus
who shows an outstanding example of promoting the community
around him. This is not specific to the Leo community, but the
community in which they lend their efforts.

The Dr. Tom Driscoll award, named after the man who went
above and beyond the call of duty in making sure Leo H.S. con-
tinues to be the success it remains today, is also open for nomina-
tion. The recipient of this award will have shown extraordinary
devotion in helping Leo carry on the outstanding tradition of ex-
cellence that we all know and appreciate.

Finally, the Alumni Association is assisting the School in
choosing candidates for the Hall of Fame. Hall of Fame honors
are given to individuals who have given their time, talent or fi-
nancial support of Leo High School. Typically, six members will
be honored each year and often times they are nominated a few
times before they are inducted.

Please submit your nominations for all awards, along with a
brief resume of their qualifications as soon as you can. These can
be sent to the Leo H.S. Alumni Assn., P.O. Box 603, Oak Lawn,
IL 60454 Attn; Dan Stecich or email me at
dnno215@sbcglobal.net

In Memoriam

May their souls and all the souls of the
faithfully departed rest in peace. Amen.

John P. (Jack) Hanlon ‘40
Edwin J. Reidy, Jr. ‘40
James W. Hickey ‘41
Francis W. McCann ‘41
Walter C. Killick ‘42
Edward J. Carroll ‘42

John Martin Long, Jr. ‘43
James P. McNicholas ‘43
Edmond S. Power ‘43
Edmond J. Whalen ‘43
James P. McNicholas ‘43
James E. Dwyer ‘44

Jim Kilgariff ‘44

John F. McShane ‘45

David E. McKee ‘46
Edward A. Glavin ‘47
Peter J. Quinn ‘47

James F. (Steve) Grogan ‘47
John E. Roche ‘48

Joseph Patrick McBride ‘49
John J. Flanagan, Sr. ‘49
Eugene A. Phillips ‘49
Gerald J. Roche ‘49
Thomas J. Boe 49

John W. Schwellenbach ‘51
John (Jack) F. Kienzie ‘51
Raymond Schwenkel ‘52
Thomas F. Trahey ¢52
Salvatore A. Grasso ‘53
George Rathbun ‘55

James F. Gallagher ‘56
John (Jack) P. Coakley ‘56
Edmond A. Veome ‘57
Ronald T. Kaleta ‘59
Robert Schwellenbach ‘61
Gerald L. Prendergast ‘62
Arthur Bull ‘64

Richard W. Stake ‘65
Thomas R. Lowery 66
Richard T. Barton ‘68
Thomas J. McKeon ‘68
Michael P. Fitzgerald ‘69
Ahmed A. Rayner III ‘71
Robert J. (Bob) Arvia ‘74
William Kleineck (Father of Jack ‘74
and Jim “75)

Kevin Flynn (Son of Don Flynn *57)
Frederick S. Shannon (Former Brother
and Principal)
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BOOSTER CLUB MEMBERS
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Best Wishes
John G. Gardner ‘75

Benjamin Richards ‘41
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THARMAN

5900 Archer Rood
Summi, Blinois
40301
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Standard Bank
and Trust Co.

7800 West 95th Street
Hickory Hills, IL 60457

IBSH&E,
BROCKRAUS, STUBER, FOX s LLOYD, INC.

INSURANCE:-AGENTS

Michael ). Fox 76
10933 5. Central Ave., Suite 2000
P.O. Box 598 708-857-8811
Ok Lawn, IL 60454-0598 FAX 708-857-8822
e-mail: miox@bsfiiniur ance.com

L)
Robert A. Kelly 70 Marsh USA Inc.
Senior Vice President 500 West Monroe Street
hicago, L 60661
312 627 6240 Fax 312 627 6172
Robert.A Kelly@marsh.com

MARSH MERCER KAOLL
" GUY CARPINTER  OLUVER WYMAN

George W. Rourke ‘59

926 Main Street

Lemont, lllincls 60439

Phone: (630) 257-7304

. Faxc (630) 257-8218
AUTOMOTIVE

ENTERPRISES ED PFLEGER

“Home of the Classy Chassis” -

(RPS ooria i
APS4Paint@sbcglobal.com

DOMESTIC FOREIGN-CUSTOM PAINTS
AIR-ELECTRIC-HAND-SPECIALTY TOOLS

automotive painters supply
3750 WEST 6d STREET CHICAGO, IL. 60629

NLTISATIO  Fax 127354567
3M DUPONT

Go Lions!

Tom Sullivan’57

_ Lirrie Company oF Mary

Timathy 5. Wollner, D0 ‘75
John C. Elser, MD
Family Medicine

Board Certified

KIWANIS PEANUT DAY, INC.
Bill McMahon '62

Former Executive Secretary
1-888-PNUT-FUN (768-83886)
Fax: (630) §80-7401
Office: (630) 880-0400

800 Jorle Boulevard
Oak Brook, IL 80623

Robert J. Sheehy & Sons
Funeral Home
(708) 857-7878

9000 West 1515t Street
Orland Park, Illinols 60462

4950 West 79th Street
Burbank, [linois 60459

ASNoA
A!!ssl_emce e

Auto * Homa # Life * Business ® Heolth

Inauscnce Senvices, nc.
Raynold T. Petrocelli ‘70
ClY, ChFC
100 Tower Drive, Suite 120 Direct: 6309084222
Burr Ridge, IL 60527 5] Fax: 6304681702

e-moil: rpetro@osnca.net Toll Free: 877-663-5600 x 222

(312 7801000
Fax [(312) 333-6138

WILLIAM B, O'TOOLE ‘52

ATTORNEY AT Law

Bute 5810
Jamos, TITTLE & O'TooLE, LTO. 2O M. CLanc BT,
ATTORNEYS AT Law Crigaoa, ILu~noie 60602

The Nanshe Group, LLC

One Westbrook Corporate Center
Suite 300
Westchester, IL 60154

BB Commercial |

INSURORS, |INC.

James P. Hallbarg ‘69
Chief Executive Officer

Phone: (630) 242-3232
Fac (630) 242-3270
Celt(708) 341-5100

122W.22nd 51, 5te. 330
Oak Brook, IL 60523

Phone: 7T73-848-4248
Fac T73-848-1048

3150 E. 133rd SL.
Chicago, IL 60633

Wedrpk Aecounting Service

LARRY WEDRYI( ‘64

Complats Tax

Servica
Professional Bookkeaping e-mall: brmkrSgghash.nat

The Caraher’s

Art ‘47 John ‘80
Joe ‘81 Rob ‘83
Chris ‘88 Bill ‘91

* Treasury Strategies

* Technology Solutions
* Tax Supervision

* Business Systems

GURGON

Michael J. Gurgone, C.P.A., C.M.A. “76
CEO

10409 Emerald Drive * Orland Park, lllinois 60467
708 - 364 - 6900 » GGrouplnc@comcast.net

Bostonﬁ
Scientific
Sam R. Leno ‘63
Executive Vice President &
Chief Operations Officer
One Boston Scientlic Place
Matick, MA (V01537

506 6806750 Tel
506,650 6051 Fax

lenns@hsci.com
Wy bostonscientdic. com




